
 

 

 

 

 

Dear Church: 

This year, our Lunch Bunch and Women’s Bible Study groups are reading and discussing Tish Warren’s Liturgy of the 

Ordinary: Sacred Practices in Everyday Life. Her basic premise is ‘if we are to sense God in the big things, we must first 

recognize God’s presence in the little things’; and so she encourages readers to consider how God is present in ordinary 

events like brushing our teeth, making our bed, eating, checking email, and the like. What I have appreciated about her 

writing is how she shifts our attention from ‘big picture’ ideals like striving for world peace and wanting calm, measured, 

and productive days, to ‘little picture’ actions that are firmly within our grasp—like trying to be a peace-maker with one 

person in our sphere of influence, or learning to breathe and roll through unexpected events like losing one’s keys, or 

getting lost on the way to an appointment.  

Tish reminds us that “how we spend our days is, of course, how we spend our lives” (so we can’t hold grudges every day, 

yet expect to live a life of forgiveness because how we act every day adds up to how we act our whole lives through). She 

rightly remarks, “Everyone wants a revolution. No one wants to do the dishes” (p 35) and honestly reflects, “I profess big 

ideas about the beauty of shalom and Christ’s ministry of peace crashing into our world, [yet] I often find myself 

squabbling and quarrelling my way through the day—with those I love the most. I’m a pacifist who yells at her husband” 

(p 76) Her honesty and humor speak to me, and are particularly on my mind as we embark on the holiday season.  

For we often have ‘high hopes’ for the memories we’ll make this 

time of year, the experiences we’ll share with the ones we love, and 

even the spiritual transformation that will take place. These are well 

and good, but unless we take concrete actions in the everyday, they 

won’t happen. Do you want to spend more time with friends and 

family? Then put those events on the calendar and be prepared to not 

do something else. Do you want to be more generous this year 

towards those who have less than you? Then pick up an Angel Tree 

or World Hunger ornament today, and decide to not buy that one or 

two extra sweaters for your son-in-law who never wears them 

anyway. Do you want to focus on the Good News of Christ’s birth 

and promised return, instead of the commercial messages that 

bombard? Then pick up a devotional, and set an alarm for 7 AM, or 

noon, or 9 PM everyday of Advent when you will stop whatever 

you’re doing, read scripture, and spend time in prayer—alone, or 

with a friend.  

Our everyday patterns of behavior become our lifetime patterns of 

behavior. Advent, the beginning of a new liturgical year, is a 

wonderful time to try out ‘new year’s resolutions’, adopting patterns 

of behavior that are befitting of the life we want to live. If you ever 

need resources or encouragement for these spiritual practices, please 

be in touch!     

Advent blessings of hope and peace, 

Pastor Caitlin 

SPECIAL WORSHIP SCHEDULES 

Christmas Eve falls on a Sunday this year, 

which makes our worship schedule a little 

odd. To ensure that we can fully celebrate all 

four weeks of Advent, we have moved 

Advent 1 forward one week from what is 

prescribed by the church calendar. Here’s an 

overview of our Sunday worship schedule 

for the next two months: 

• November 26: Advent I 

• December 3: Advent II 

• December 10: Advent III 

• December 17: Advent IV 

• December 24: Christmas Eve 

o 10:30 AM Nativity Story with Holy 

Communion    

o 7 PM Christmas Eve Family 

Worship 

o 10:30 PM Christmas Eve Traditional 

Worship 

• December 31: A service of looking back 

and looking forward at 10:30 AM 

• January 7: Epiphany of our Lord 

• January 14: Baptism of Jesus  

 

 

 

 

 

Pastor Caitlin Kurtz 

 Reflecting Christ, we share God’s gifts in 

Jonestown and beyond. 

 

Dec. 2017 



Social Ministry   

Chair:  Sharon Davis (dsdavis11@comcast.net; 865-2781)   

Lebanon County Christian Ministries 
(LCCM)  Wish List: 

Food Bank:  
Peanut Butter & Jelly Canned: meats 
Instant Potatoes  white potatoes 
Tomato Soup  applesauce 
Chicken rice soup  peaches 
Gravy  creamed corn 
Juices Spaghetti Sauce 
Fruit cocktail Baby food (1 & 3) 
Pancake mix & Syrup 
  
Other:  
Children’s diapers Baby Wipes 
Toothpaste Shampoo 
Liquid laundry Det. Kg/Qu Blankets 
Deodorant Twin Sheet sets 
Men’s Boxers all sizes Men’s T-shirts 
Boy’s Boxers Girl’s Underwear 
Socks—All sizes       (NEW UNDERWEAR ONLY) 
All-purpose cleaning products 
Men’s Jeans Boys/Girl Winter coats 
 
Place contributions in the container marked 
“LCCM” in social hall. (Watch expiration dates) 

Jonestown Outreach Pantry (JOY)  
Wish List: 

Food Bank:        
Vegetable Soup Canned meat, stew, chicken, spam 
Canned Pasta  Hamburger Helper 
Pancake Mix  Canned potatoes 
Pancake Syrup Canned Fruit 
Boxed Potatoes Peanut butter & Jelly 
Other:   Toilet Tissue 
Toothpaste  Polident 
 
Place contributions in the container marked 
“JOY” in social hall. (Watch expiration dates) 

Angel Tree for Local Families 
The Angel Tree is in the Gathering 
Area.   

1. Choose a paper angel from the 
tree in the Gathering Area.   

2. Shop for the item. 

3. Gift wrap it and tape the angel 
to the front of the package.  

4. Return it to church and place in the designated 
area in the Social Hall.  

If you would like to give a monetary gift which will 
be used to purchase some of the gifts, place your 
gift in an envelope and mark it “Needy families”.  
Deadline: Sun. Dec. 17. 

Thank you for your help in spreading the Christmas 
Cheer! 

Homebound Birthday for cards, calls, 
visits: 

 
Harold Schaeffer Birthday:  Dec. 19 
Elmcroft Rm. 145 PH: 717-228-0909 
860 Norman Dr. 
Lebanon, PA  17042 

Spang Crest News: 
 

Jean Fowler, our representative to Spang Crest, will 
shop for Christmas gifts for 2 residents.  Thank you 
Jean! 

Fill-a-sill 

Thank you for your generosity in filling the sills 

of the sanctuary with food for the Jonestown 

Food pantry.  We were able to donate 109 lbs. of 

food. 

Caroling to Homebound 

We will carol to our homebound on 

Sunday, December 10.  After worship 

and lunch, we will leave at approx. 1:00 

pm.  Poinsettias will also be delivered.  

All are welcome to join us for this 

event!  The more the Merrier! 

Addition to the Christmas Card address list from 
November:  Military Personnel: 
 
Sgt. Haupt, Dane   KURTZ, SETH 
Camp Dyer    TFI 6-14 
TF 102/Camp Dyer/Uplift  APO AE 09316 
FOB Fenty 
APO, AE09354 

mailto:dsdavis11@comcas.net


Zion’s Youth Update  
 

Hello Everyone!  For the month of November, we had a Junior Youth 
Group Game Night on November 8th.  The last Sunday of October we 
had the “Faith in Films” movie Martin Luther for the Youth Group. 

Looking Ahead: Mark Your Calendars 

Saturday, December 9th – 9:00 A.M. The Youth Group will meet at 
the church to travel to K-mart to buy toys for The Terrific Toy Min-
istry, which will be donated to Toys For Tots. We will then drop off 
our charitable finds at the “Toys for Tots” box at Swatara Coffee Company.  

Saturday, December 9th--- Youth Group Christmas Party at the church at noon.  NEW THIS 
YEAR, The Jr. Youth Group members are invited to join the celebration.  Please bring a wrapped 
unisex gift for an exchange, price spending limit $5.00- $7.00 .  There will be food at the party, 
games, and a gift exchange.  We are also having an ugly sweater contest if you’d like to participate 
in that idea.  It will be lots of fun! We hope you can all make it! The party will end at 2:00 P.M.  

Wednesday, December 13th- Jr. Youth Group- You asked, We said YES!!!…..It’s time for your 
first “Faith in Films”, please be in the Youth Room at 5:30 P.M. a meal will be provided. The event 
should be over at 7:30 P.M., when Kings Kids wraps-up.  

** We hope everyone in Youth Group and Jr. Youth Group will have other Christmas/Holiday events 
to enjoy**    God’s Peace,  Jim and Laurie 

Christian Education                               

Chair:  Tracy Hoy (tlh328@verizon.net;272-6542) 

 Advent Devotionals  

NEW this year, you can also sign up to have the adult devotional emailed to 
your inbox each day! Visit http://lutheranchurch.org/ and scroll to the bottom 
of the page to sign up. Pastor Caitlin was a contributing author to this 
devotional, written by pastors and lay leaders all across the nation.  

In addition to the standard adult devotionals, we also have devotionals for 
families: Christ is the Heart of Christmas and for teens: The Act of Advent.  
They will be on a table in the Social Hall on Nov. 26 during GTKY time, or you 
can pick yours up on the windowsills near the secretary’s office, in the 

Gathering Area .  Advent Stars, containing brief table prayers, are also available.  

****  There will be no Sunday school on December 24th and December 31st.  **** 

On Christmas Eve morning, the children will be invited to dress up as sheep and angels 
in our Christmas Pageant during worship. More information will come via email  

Lunch Bunch and Women’s Bible Study are on Hiatus until January.  

We will continue to meet on Thursdays: January 18, February 22, 
March 22, and April 26. Lunch Bunch gathers at 12:30 PM at Swatara 
Coffee Company and Women’s Bible Study meets in individual homes (announced each 
month) at 7 PM. Both groups are discussing Liturgy of the Ordinary.  

http://lutheranchurch.org/


Worship                                              

Chair:  Noel Strattan  (dns@telecommute.net; 865-7747) 

Serving at Zion's Today 

Have you ever noticed that list of names in your bulletin titled "Serving at Zion's Today" and wondered how you 
could become one of them? Any time is a good time to consider how you can become involved in worship at Zion's 
for the coming year. We have opportunities for all ages. All participation is on a rotating basis, so the frequency of 
service depends upon the number of people doing each job. The following are brief descriptions of the various ways 
to serve during service.  

Usher 

The usher is someone who serves in a group of four.  One of the responsibilities of the position is to distribute bulle-
tins to congregants as they enter the sanctuary.  Another responsibility of an usher is to assist congregants in finding 
a seat for worship.  Additionally, the usher is to use the communion plates to collect offering and to dismiss/invite 
congregants to the communion rail.  One of the ushers is also responsible to ring the church bell to call the commu-
nity to worship.  Usher groups serve on a monthly rotation.  The number of months a group will serve depends on 
the amount of groups that serve.  If you would like to volunteer to help in this way, call Al Reiner (717) 861-5548 or 
Noël Strattan (717)-865-7747. 

Children’s Sermon 

Persons responsible for Children’s Sermons would be responsible for delivering the message of the day to the chil-
dren of the congregation during worship. You will be given suggested sermons to deliver to the children.  You can 
either follow that format or chose to develop your own message (as long as it follows the theme given to you for that 
Sunday).  Once you express interest, the coordinator will contact you and schedule a Sunday for you and provide 
you with the suggest sermon(s) for your Sunday.  Rotation is based on the number of volunteers.  Typically, you 
would deliver the children’s sermon two-three times per calendar year.  If you find this interesting and would like to 
volunteer, contact Deb Reiner (717) 865-1676 or Noël Strattan (717) 865-7747. 

Rite of Healing—December 3 

During worship on Sunday, December 3, we will celebrate the rite of healing with 

anointing, praying, and the laying on of hands In its ministry of healing, the church 

does not seek to replace the gifts of God that come through the scientific community, 
nor does it promise a cure. Rather, we offer and celebrate gifts such as these: God's 
presence with strength and comfort in time of suffering, God's promise of wholeness 

and peace, and God's love embodied in the community of faith.  It is a privilege for us 
to celebrate this rite together, especially during Advent, the expectant waiting season of 
hope and light.  

Blue Christmas Service—December 21 

Jonestown Community Blue Christmas Worship Service on Thursday, December 21 at 7 
PM here at Zion’s. In every church and community there are persons who, for one reason or 
another, simply cannot enter into the unbridled joy of the Christmas season. Some must deal 
with the recent or expected death of a loved one.  Some are coping with the aftermath of 
divorce, job loss, sickness—many different unfortunate and tragic circumstances.  Christmas 
parties and caroling are the last things some of us want.  “Blue Christmas” or “Longest Night” 
services are attempts to minister to the needs of such persons while still recognizing that part of 
the reason for Jesus' coming was to bring hope and comfort, to heal the sick, to seek the lost, to 
restore the broken and broken-hearted.  Join Pastor Caitlin for a quiet, meditative worship 
service that makes time for remembering, sharing our hurting places with God, and preparing 
our hearts for the coming of Christ.  



Be a good steward by using AmazonSmile  
 
Will you be shopping online for Christmas gifts this year? Shop through AmazonSmile.com to benefit the ministries 

of Zion’s. You get Amazon.com’s great selection, shipping (Yes, Prime applies!) and prices, and Amazon donates a por-

tion of the purchase price to Zion’s. Visit www.ZionsJonestown.com and look on the left for a direct link,  

or go to https://smile.amazon.com and select “Zions Lutheran, Jonestown” as your beneficiary. Thank you!  

 What is AmazonSmile?  AmazonSmile is a simple and automatic way for you to support Zion’s every time you shop, 
at no cost to you. When you shop at smile.amazon.com, you’ll find the exact same low prices, vast selection and con-
venient shopping experience as Amazon.com, with the added bonus that Amazon will donate a portion of the pur-
chase price to your favorite charitable organization. You can choose from nearly one million organizations to support.  

 Can I use my existing account on AmazonSmile?  Yes, you use the same account on Amazon.com and Ama-

zonSmile. Your shopping cart, Wish List, wedding or baby registry, and other account settings are also the same.  

 How much of my purchase does Amazon donate?  The AmazonSmile Foundation will donate 0.5% of the pur-

chase price from your eligible AmazonSmile purchases. The purchase price is the amount paid for the item minus 

any rebates and excluding shipping & handling, gift-wrapping fees, taxes, or service charges.  

 Can I receive a tax deduction for amounts donated from my purchases on AmazonSmile?  Donations are 

made by the AmazonSmile Foundation and are not tax deductible by you. .  

Evangelism                                                                

Chair:  Elaine Ludwig (eludadvo@comcast.net; 865-3757) 

Global Gifts Advent Tree for Families around the World 

When we think about the best gifts we have given or received, it is often not 

the gift itself but the meaning behind the gift that makes it significant.  This 

year Zion’s is offering a way to rethink traditional gift giving by purchasing 

goats, chicks or bees for World Hunger in honor of loved ones.  

How: A tree in our Gathering Area is currently filled with honeybee, pig, and 

chick ornaments available for purchase. Select the one you would like to 

give, take the ornament off the tree, fill the near-by envelopes with the marked amount of money 

($10, $20, or $30 depending on the animal you choose, checks made out to Zion’s), and place the 

envelope in the offering plate. You can give the ornament, and a card describing the gift, to the gift 

recipient.  

Our goal is to raise $700 for ELCA World Hunger in this way. When the tree is empty, we’ll know our goal was met!  See 
Elaine Ludwig if you have any questions. 

Suicide Prevention Training: Tuesday, January 9 at 6:30 PM 

According to the American Foundation for Suicide Prevention, nearly 43,000 people complete suicide in the United 
States every year. That means that an American takes her or her own life approximately once every 12.3 minutes. In 
response to this growing problem in our nation, the Jonestown Council of Churches is sponsoring a suicide preven-
tion training in January, led by professionals from the Lebanon County Suicide Prevention task force. This event is 
FREE and open to the community. 

What? Participants will be trained in the QPR (Question, Persuade, Refer) strategy of assisting those having sui-
cidal ideations. Through this training, you will become a gatekeeper, able to better recognize signs, offer help, and 
connect persons to resources. 

Who? Open to all members of our community, and perhaps particularly helpful for teachers, coaches, scout leaders, 
and parents. Participants will receive a course completion certificate at the end of the evening. 

Where? Jonestown United Methodist Church, 109 W. Market St., Jonestown PA 

How? To sign up for this FREE event, please sign up in the Gathering Area, or contact Pastor Caitlin at 717-865-
3652, or pastorckurtz@gmail.com 

http://www.ZionsJonestown.com
https://smile.amazon.com
https://smile.amazon.com/
mailto:pastorckurtz@gmail.com


COUNCIL                                              

President:  Ed Ludwig  (eludadvo@comcast.net; 865-3757) 

Council Highlights from November 9, 2017 meeting 

• We passed a new revised Constitution and By-laws, and an (unchanged) Continuing Resolution. These will 

go to our congregation for approval on December 10 at our Annual Meeting. 

• We passed a 2018 spending plan which will also go to the congregation for approval on Dec 10 

• We approved a slate of nominees for the 2018 open Council seats. 

• We received Tracy Hoy’s resignation as chair of Christian Ed after five years of service. Gratitude 

expressed for her service. 

• We approved the request from Jonestown Elementary for Zion’s to serve as an emergency evacuation 

location. 

December 10, 2017—Zion’s congregational membership meeting will be 

convened after worship on December 10, 2017, for the purpose of electing Council members 

to complete the 2018 Council, approving the 2018 budget, and adopting a new constitution 

which reflects many long-overdue required changes. Copies of the proposed new constitution, 

by-laws and continuing resolution, together with the proposed 2018 spending plan are 

available in the Gathering Area for your review. All are welcome to attend this meeting, but, 

in order to vote, you must be a confirmed member of the congregation who has communed 

and made a financial contribution (of record) in 2016 or 2017.  

Save the date:  Our Annual Congregational Dinner meeting will be on Sunday, January 28, 2018  

Koinonia News 

Christmas Banquet: Sat., Dec. 9 at 5:30 at the Dutchway Restaurant in Myerstown.  
$14.99 for a buffet style meal.  Sign-up sheet on the small bulletin board in the gath-
ering area.  Contact Ken or Irene Hess if questions, 717-865-2884.  All are welcome! 
 
 
Next meeting – Sat. Jan. 13, 2018 (location & time to be announced)  

Officers for 2018 

President—Sharon Davis   Vice President—Ken Hess 

Secretary—Pat Keefer   Treasurer—Janet Bird 

THANK YOU for Your Support of our Hollyberry Bazaar! 

Thank you Zions for supporting our Hollyberry Bazaar.  We were able to make a profit of $3,679.95.  $3,000 of 
this will be given to the social hall renovation fund.  We also plan to buy a new phone for the kitchen.  The rest 
will be used during the year to purchase paper supplies and coffee for the kitchen, as well as support events that 
occur during the year.  We were also able to see a greater profit by having 3 Thrivent Action teams, which gave 
us start up money for food supplies, craft items, and this and that. 

 
Special thanks to Kristin Hoffer & Heather Moyers for coordinating this event.  Thank 
you to those who were in charge of the various booths and kitchen.  And most especially: 
Zions did an outstanding job of providing items to sell; cookies, candies, jams, and 
canned vegetables, plants, books, baskets, home goods, this and that, etc. 



NEWS YOU CAN USE 

Please send Christmas Cards to our YAGM Missionary in Swaziland 
If you’ve ever spent Christmas away from family, you know what a joy it is to receive Christmas cards from people 
at home.  Our sponsored missionary, Jacob Shelor, is spending a year in Swaziland, and his Christmas will be much 
brighter if you would send cards to let him know that Zions is thinking of him.  His mailing address is: 
 Jacob Shelor 
 P.O. Box 278 
 Manzini 
 Swaziland  

The deadline to mail to him to guarantee 

Christmas deliver is: December 10! 

Spang Crest Donations/Bingo Prizes 
As with most nursing homes, your generosity adds to our residents’ lives and activity programming.  Listed be-
low are some of the typical prizes residents choose off the prize cart.  NOTE:  Donations are appreciated all year 
long!  (there is a donation bin in the social hall) 

Kleenex (box & individual)   Candy (individually wrapped)   Snack foods 
Toothpaste and brushes   Jewelry (mostly long necklaces)  Hair brushes 
Perfume/Cologne    Adult coloring books    Hand Lotions 
After shave/body spray   Small notebooks to write in   Grippy socks 
Hair items (barrettes, headbands)  Pens 

Lebanon Lutheran Mission Trip, June 17-23, 2018 
Our home base will be Myers Lodge, Camp Kirchenwal, which will provide overnight weeklong accommodations 
for 20 male & 20 female volunteers.  All meals will be provided.  This year we can also accept volunteers for the 
week or for just a few days, who will return home at the end of the day.  Cost is $275 for those who stay, $75 
for those who return home each night.  Volunteers can must be 14 or older.  We are a mission TEAM, we wel-
come all skill levels and experience.  If interested contact Heather Buffington, 717-926-3917 or Denise McDan-
iels, 717-628-1461, Mission Trip co-chairs. 

Christian Library Books to Share 
The bottom two rows of books on the library shelves in the gathering area are available for congregation 
members to borrow, keep, or pass to a friend in need.  These books are being well used especially during the 
winter months when it’s sometimes better just to stay home and curl up with a good read.  Recently, a num-
ber of new books have been donated, so next time you are at church, take a few minutes to browse through 
the titles.  They are all Christian related and there is a good selection for adults, teens, and children.  Please 
feel free to take or borrow a book, or if you are going through your own books at home and you think you 
have one or two titles that other people would enjoy, please donate by leaving them on the bottom two 
bookshelves. 

Proposed Budget for 2018 

You will find in this newsletter, the proposed budget for Zion’s for 2018.  Copies can also be picked up on the 

small bulletin board in the church gathering area.  Please review and if you have any questions or concerns, 

please feel free to contact Pastor Caitlin., 717-865-3652 (office phone) or via email at: 

pastorckurtz@gmail.com.  We will be voting to accept a budget for 2018 at the congregational meeting on 

December 10, following the 10:30 worship service. 



MORE NEWS YOU CAN USE 

Memorial Fund 
In Memory of William Ludwig given by: 

Jack & Emily Scheuren 

Cheryl French 

Dorothy Gerhart 

Kay Spannuth 

Frank & Deb Kern 

Ernest & Darlene Warlow 

Anton & Susan Schulden 

Beatrice Wolferd 

Mary Ann Nelson 

Paul & Janet Bird 

Donald & Sharon Davis 

Wayne Anspach 

Dutch & Iren Kleinlercher 

Irene Fortna 

Thank you Zions! 

Thank you for the prayers and meals our family received during Jax-

in’s procedure and recovery.  We appreciated it greatly.—the Bush 

Family 

Thank you for all the cards, gifts, and prayers sent our way following 

the death of William “Pop” Ludwig.—the Ludwig Family 

I would like to thank all who contributed items for the “This and 

That” table at the Hollyberry Bazaar.  Even though most of the items 

were priced from 5 cents to $1.00 (a few for @2), the table sold al-

most $90 worth of items.  I will gladly accept donations throughout 

the year.  What is sold at that table is not all Christmas themed or 

child-oriented items.  Everything can qualify for a “This and That” 

item!  In late summer, there will be a collection bin placed in the north 

foyer/stairwell of the primary Sunday school entrance.  If you wish to 

donate items before that, contact me.—Janet Bird 

jbird75@comcast.net or 717-865-5636. 

Thank you to Zions for the goody box I received.  I appreciate all the 

snacks especially.—Kenny Redinger 

November 29th: Advent Begins! Make and Take 

Advent Calendar ** Join us in creating your very own 

Advent Calender to reuse every year! 

December 6th: Angels are all around ** We will be 

making Cinnamon Applesauce Angel Ornaments to 

decorate your tree! (not to eat) 

December 13th: Jesus is the Reason for the Season We 

will be learning about baby Jesus and WHY He is so 

important.  We will also be crafting a special ornament to 

take home. 

December 20th Gingerbread Nativity ** Gather the 

family around the table and create this sweet treat (1/

family) We will be creating our edible Nativities again, 

but wait, it will be a little different this year! 

December 27th NO Gathering - Happy New Year 

____________________________________ 

Wednesday Night Wish List 

For 11/29 Advent Calendar:  

Wooden Clothespins x 200 

Thin ribbon (white, red, green) x 3  

**  Crafts marked with ** are FAMILY crafts due to the 

difficulty and time needed.  I will also need RSVP’s (if 

possible) by the Monday before to plan accordingly with 

supplies. Please see the next page with a list of items 

needed for donations to help keep costs down. Please 

place donated items in the plastic tote marked Kings 

Kids, in the social hall, or give directly to me. 

As always, please let me know if you have any questions 

or concerns.  I am still looking to fill dates after the new 

year with talents from our congregation - if interested, 

please let me know.  If you have any ideas, thoughts, or 

suggestions about Rejoicing Spirits - please share. I am 

always looking to improve our time together! 

 

Monica Bortz 

Wednesday Ministry Coordinator 

zionswednesdays@gmail.com

    

717-679-2583 

Rejoicing Spirits  ~  King’s Kids Upcoming Events 

mailto:zionswednesdays@gmail.com
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     1 2 
8:30 am Church 
Decorating 

3    Advent II 
 9:15 Sunday School     
10:30 Worship  
Advent Event w/ light 
lunch after worship 

4 
 

5   
 
 

6     5:30 Family Meal    
6:15 REJOICING SPIRITS 
6:45 Kings Kids 
6:45 Bible Study 
 

7 
 

8 9 
9:00 am Youth 
meeting & party 
5:30 pm Koinonia 
dinner 

10   Advent III 
9:15 Sunday School 
10:30 Worship  
Congregational meeting 
following worship - then 
Caroling to homebound 

11           
 

12 
 

13    5:30 Family Meal    
6:15 REJOICING SPIRITS 
6:45 Kings Kids 
6:45 Bible Study 
6:45 Jr. Youth Group 

14    
7 PM Church  
Council 

15 
 

16 
  
 

17    Advent IV 
9:15 Sunday School 10:30 
Worship  
 

18 
 

19 
  

 

20    5:30 Family Meal    
6:15 REJOICING SPIRITS 
6:45 Kings Kids 
6:45 Bible Study 

21  
7:00 Blue 
Christmas 

22  
 

23 
 

24  Christmas Eve 
NO Sunday School 10:30 

Nativity Story w/ Holy 
Communion  
7:00 pm – Christmas Eve 
Family Worship 
10:30 pm – Christmas Eve 
Traditional Worship 

31     No Sunday School 

10:30 Worship 
 

25 

 

 26 

  
 27    9:00 sewing 
 NO Wednesday @ Zions 
activities 

28 
 

29 
 

30 
 

 

Bulletin deadline 
is every Tuesday  

SUNDAY MON TUE THUR FRI SAT 

Worship Participants for December 

 Lector Crucifer 
Children’s 
sermons Acolytes 

Nursery 
Attendants 

 
Counters 

Prayers of the 
People 

3 
Livingston
/Reiner 

Mike 
Johnsen 

Kristin 
Hoffer 

Madison & MacKenzie 
Hess 

Laura Bush Larry & Sharon 
Houser 

Anita Frey 

10  
Jim 
Adams 

Noel 
Strattan 

Caden & Nick 
McFarland 

Gizelle McFarland 
Greta Kauffman 

 Kristin 
Hoffer 

17  
Brian 
Adams 

Nancy 
Ludwig 

Kathryn Sipe 
Lily Harris 

Darryl Bush Darryl Bush 
Deb Reiner 

Laurie Gill 

24  
Daryl 
Hess 

 

AM-Xander McQuaide 
Zoe Brossman 
7pm – Livingston boys 
Late-Hess girls 

Nursery is 
unattended but 
you may use it. 

Deb Long 
Kelly Rittle Sharon 

Houser 

31  
Mike 
Johnsen 

Pastor 
Caitlin 

Ella & Cassie Bortz 
 Noel Strattan Larry 

Houser 

   

Altar Guild Ushers Communion Assistants Getting to know you 
time 

3, Jen/Noel    10, 17, Dawn/Pam 
24am, Jen/Noel  - 24pm, ALL 
31, Bortz Family 

Al Reiner, Steve Wolfe, 
Tom Frey, Philip Mohn 

3, Ed & Elaine Ludwig 
10, Burton Williams & Deb Long 
24,31, Linda Wenrich & Pam Bixler 

Koinonia Class 

 

WED 

 

A January Calendar/Participant page will be available in late December 


